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Dear David, 

 

Indicative Notice of Intention to Revise NTS Entry Capacity Reserve and Step Prices  
 
I am writing to give indicative notice of our intention to change the Entry Capacity Reserve Prices and 
Incremental Entry Step Prices for the next Quarterly System Entry Capacity (QSEC) auction which is 
expected to be held in March 2020. 
 
Prices for permanently obligated and incremental entry capacity will be calculated in accordance with 
the arrangements set out in Section Y of the Uniform Network Code (UNC) – Charging Methodologies 
and the Entry Capacity Release (ECR) Methodology Statement.  
 
Entry prices are set using a transportation model that will be reviewed and updated to include: 
 

• Supply and demand patterns determined from the latest data in the 2019 Ten Year Statement 
and the balancing rules in accordance with Section Y of the UNC.  These updates tend to 
mostly affect terminals closest to areas where supplies have changed. 

 

• The pipeline network expected in 2022/23 which is based on expected pipeline changes 
included in the 2019 Ten Year Statement.  These changes are likely to have a relatively small 
impact on entry prices. 

 

• Revised investment costs by a change to the expansion constant.  A change to the expansion 
constant would, all other things being equal, alter the range of entry prices and particularly 
entry terminals furthest from centres of demand. 

 

• Permanent obligated capacities allocated from previous auctions.  Any changes to these 
capacities will impact the price at that entry terminal. 

 
 
The notice of the reserve and step prices to apply will be given at least two months in advance of the 
March 2020 QSEC auction.   
 
Please be aware that UNC Modification 0678 ‘Amendments to Gas Transmission Charging Regime’ 
and its alternatives is currently awaiting a decision from Ofgem. The effective date of the 0678 
Modifications are linked to the decision date as directed by the Authority.  There is therefore a 
potential for the payable prices associated to capacity allocated in this QSEC auction (for GB Non-
Interconnection Entry points) to be impacted by a decision on UNC Modification 0678. 
 



 

 

If you have any questions about this Indicative Notice please contact Dave Bayliss on 01926 656853 
or email our charging team at box.transmissioncapacityandcharging@nationalgrid.com. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

Steve Fisher 

Commercial Operations Manager – Gas 
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